
SOCIAL MEDIA
@ w o o d s i d e h i g h s c h

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s been a busy week here at Woodside and now we find ourselves in
December. A huge well done to Year 11 for getting through their mocks, a
reminder it is application time with some of the bigger sixth forms like APS
and LAET, both have deadlines in January. Careers advise sessions are
currently being offered to students. It will be the Year 10s entering their
mocks next week so wishing them the best of luck. 

Next week proves to be even busier. We have a competition to decorate our
corridor to brighten up the school, trips; Wednesday’s Year 9 Parent
Evening, Friday’s Christmas Jumper Day and music rehearsals. It’s the last
week before praise week so please encourage your son/daughter to focus
on praise so they can receive the maximum reward. The school will also be
running a  foodbank appeal for the Food Hub in Tottenham, please don’t
worry if you can't contribute, it is merely for anyone who feels they would
like to. 

Please remind your children how important these last weeks are, we have
much to celebrate but also much to focus on in lessons, we holiday when the
holiday starts and not before, all lessons count. 

Have a restful weekend

Angela Wallace
Headteacher
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CONTACT US
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S c h o o l  W i n n e r :

C i a n n a  K H A N  9 E

PRAISE POINTS WINNERS

NEXT WEEK IS WEEK 1

CONTACT EMAILS
We have updated the contact information of our Senior Leadership Team as
well as our Year Teams, please see details here: 

https://www.woodsidehighschool.org.uk/Our-Team/Staff-List

Ms Wallace

UPCOMING EVENTS
SEN Coffee Morning 
07/12/2022

Year 9 Parents and Carers' Evening
07/12/2022

Winter Celebration
Tickets - https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/419507156197
13/12/2022

mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website
mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website
https://www.woodsidehighschool.org.uk/Our-Team/Staff-List/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/419507156197






Elective Highlight
Outdoor Adventures

In my elective, I made a terrarium. A terrarium is
an indoor garden plant, sealed into a transparent
container, and is also known as a mini
ecosystem. A terrarium is created by using a
small layer of pebbles, about 2-3cm high, a layer
of charcoal on top of the pebbles, them some
potting soil, and then add your plant. It is also
necessary to add a thin layer of protection, to
prevent harmful bacteria and pests. The plants
and soil in the terrarium release water vapour,
and the water then collected onto the walls
trickles down to the soil, and then gets
evaporated, and the cycle continues. It is also
mandatory to water your terrarium once every
few weeks, and let it have access to sunlight

I enjoyed building my own terrarium and found it
very fulfilling and fun, I also learnt a lot about
how important water vapour is, and how it has
the ability to power a whole ecosystem, with
such a little amount of water.

Melissa (Y8)

FIBONACCI DAY AT WOODSIDE
On wednesday 23rd November, we celebrated Fibonacci
day here at Woodside. Fibonacci day celebrates the
discovery of a very special sequence and the man who
brought it to the attention of humans way back in 1202.
November 23 is celebrated as Fibonacci day because
when the date is written in the mm/dd format (11/23), the
digits in the date form the first 4 terms of the most
commonly known Fibonacci sequence: 1,1,2,3. Can you
guess what the next term might be? 

On the day the students completed different activities
throughout the day. Tutor time and KS3 Math lessons
focused on the Fibonacci sequence and there was a
number hunt around the school. Thank you to all staff and
students who took part in the day. There was a great
energy around the school and everyone was having fun
whilst doing Maths.

The winners of the number hunt are Leah, Ayse , Gabriela.
Congratulations to them for doing really well.

Until Pi Day :) 

Ms Halavurt

ASTERIX - THE SECRET OF THE MAGIC
POTION - INTO FILM FESTIVAL 2022 
J’ai regardé un dessin animé. C’est génial parce que c’est
intéressant et super! - Michael 8E

J’ai regardé Asterix. C’est genial! - Keyara

I watched a film called “Asterix: the Secret of the Magic
Potion”. It was about 2 best friends, Asterix and Obelix
accompanying their village druid on his search for a
successor to teach the secrets of his magic potion. We
went on 2 different trains and 1 bus - Emma 8E

J’ai regardé Asterix. C’est genial et intéressant. C’est
dessin animé. Je mange le popcorn et des bonbons.
Aujourd’hui c’était excellent! - Mikayla 8U

Today we went to the cinema to watch a movie called
“Asterix: the Secret of the Magic Potion”. c’est genial. It
was great. This was a cartoon “dessin animé” all about a
famous french cartoon character. We had popcorn and
drinks and travelled by train and bus to Stepney Green. -
Naji 8L

Bonjour! Je m’appelle Havin. Je regarde dessin animé. Je
mange le popcorn et bonbons. C’est genial - Havin 8L

Today I went to the cinema and i watched i had fun sitting
with my friends and eating popcorn. J’ai regardé un dessin
animé. Aujourd'hui c’est génial et intéressant. Thanks Ms
Thom for the trip very much. - Emanouil 8L



‘HARINGEY AFRICAN SCHOOLS
PARTNERSHIP’ ANNOUNCED FOLLOWING
SISTER SYSTEM GRADUATION AT
TOTTENHAM TOWN HALL
Hope in Haringey and Sister System’s young women in
leadership group have been awarded their Level 2 NVQ
in Leadership, signing off their training for upcoming
roles for the Haringey African Schools Partnership – a
precursor to AfroUrban Futures UK’s youth advisory
board.

In a collaborative programme between Tottenham-based
charities, Hope in Haringey and Sister System, six girls
from three Haringey schools have completed their NVQ
level 2 qualifications in Leadership. The completion of
this course means the way has been pathed for the
creation of a global project between schools in Nigeria,
Sierra Leone, UK and Uganda called the ‘Haringey
African Schools Partnership’.

The course, which saw the girls visit Silverstone and
Buggyra Racing, was previously covered in August and
marked the growth in their confidence, resilience, and
public speaking skills.

The group of graduate girls with Sister System’s CEO
Okela Douglas Trainer, Cassanda Campbell and HiH
Director, Rev. John Wood. MBE, HiH Youth Project’s
Officer and Chloe Hedman

Two months on from the course’s conclusion, the girls
were celebrated as part of a Sister System graduation
ceremony at Tottenham Town Hall, forming just 6 of 40
girls on the day being recognised for their achievements.

At the ceremony, one graduate who did not want to be
named said that she was “proud of herself and friends”
and “felt ready” for the next step.

Thankfully, they would not have to wait long as the end
of the ceremony saw the group updated on their next
task: Setting up a new project named the ‘Haringey
African Schools Partnership’

MATHSWATCH 
Please congratulate the winners for top usage of
Mathswatch for November. Winners should collect their
prizes from Miss Yooyai. Special praise goes to Syaam
Hussain Y11 who is top user for the second month
running. Well done to year 11s who have knocked year 7
from the top spot for most hours on Mathswatch for
November. 

December is here and the start of a new month. Each
year group will have an individual winner who can claim a
£10 Amazon voucher. Will another year group beat the
year 11s for 1st place? We will find out in the new year.

Mr Shoeb

As a precursor for AfroUrban Futures UK, this project
tasks the group with helping establish school links
between three Haringey schools: Harris Academy
Tottenham, Woodside High and Haringey Sixth Form
with partner schools in Uganda, Sierra Leone and Nigeria.

The aim of this partnership is to begin building a
relationship between schools in the UK, and those in the
west and east of Africa. As an organisation centred
around the sharing of social capital, both the Haringey
African Schools Partnership and later, AfroUrban
Futures UK will share similar values to its parent
organisation, Hope in Haringey – rooted in Tottenham.

Once the board forms relationships with its African
partners, the Haringey African Schools Partnership will
begin organising itself as an agency through which all of
its school partners can begin raising problems and finding
solutions, possibly under the AfroUrban Futures UK
name as that process develops.

SEND UPDATE
Congratulations to our key students from Year 11 who
have been receiving support in their GCSE exams over
the past fortnight, including from TAs as readers and
scribes. SEN staff meanwhile have been attending weekly
reflective meetings to talk through difficult incidents at
school, and how to process them emotionally. Plans are
also under way for our key students to take part in a
World Cup table football tournament next Friday!

Mr Boniface

https://www.hopeintottenham.com/hope-in-haringey-sister-systems-women-in-leadership-collaboration-visit-baggyra-racing-at-silverstone/




COST OF LIVING SUPPORT GUIDE NOW
AVAILABLE IN 7 LANGUAGES 

Bulgarian (български)
Spanish (Español)
Turkish (Türkçe)
Portuguese (Português)
Polish (Polski)
Somali (Soomaali)
Greek (Ελληνική)

Haringey Council recently sent a 28-page Cost of Living
Support Guide to households across Haringey, to ensure
residents know what support is available to help with
rising living costs.

Language should not be a barrier to anyone accessing
help and support. That’s why our Cost of Living Support
Guide is now available online in:

If your family, friends, or neighbours are facing financial
hardship, and would like to read the support guide in their
own community language, then please direct them tothe 
 Haringey, Here to Help page.

COULD YOU GET A WARM HOME DISCOUNT?
The Government’s Warm Home Discount scheme
reopened last week and will automatically provide a
£150 discount off electricity bills for low-income
households this winter.

To make it easier for residents to check if they can get
the discount, the Government has launched a new online
eligibility tool.

If you qualify, you should receive a letter between this
month, and mid-January 2023 confirming your eligibility,
with the payment being made automatically through your
energy supplier by March 2023.

Visit GOV.UK for more information about the Warm
Home Discount Scheme.

https://haringey.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d154b1b068c54fa3558c3cb26&id=e2578e52b2&e=bad100930a
https://haringey.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d154b1b068c54fa3558c3cb26&id=e2578e52b2&e=bad100930a
https://haringey.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d154b1b068c54fa3558c3cb26&id=e2578e52b2&e=bad100930a
https://haringey.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d154b1b068c54fa3558c3cb26&id=6bc9172bae&e=bad100930a
https://haringey.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d154b1b068c54fa3558c3cb26&id=f97f24e7f6&e=bad100930a



